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                For Immediate Release                 
 

A Statement from the Utica CSD Board of Education 

May 25, 2023 (Utica, N.Y.)– The Utica City School District Board of Education extends its sincere 
gratitude to Mr. Brian Nolan for his service and support as Acting Superintendent of the Utica City 
School District since October 18, 2022. Throughout his seven months with the District, Mr. Nolan was an 
exemplary supporter of Utica’s students, families and staff. The connections that Mr. Nolan developed 
with children, families and employees during his time in the District will remain a cornerstone going 
forward. 
 
On May 23, 2023, Mr. Nolan resigned for personal reasons from the position of Acting Superintendent. 
During our regular Board meeting on the evening of May 23 we announced the temporary appointment 
of Steven Falchi as Acting Superintendent of Schools through June 30, 2023. 
 
On behalf of the entire Utica CSD community, we thank Mr. Nolan for his leadership, collaborative spirit 
and encouragement, and wish him all the best. 
 
About the Utica City School District 
The Utica City School District is a public school district serving approximately 9,500 students, committed 
to providing high-quality educational opportunities for all students, ensuring they are well prepared for 
college, career and life. 
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